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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT

The Board is pleased to announce that to the best of the Directors’ knowledge and

information, the Application has in principle been approved by the relevant PRC

authorities at the end of 2012 and is currently in good progress. To the information of the

Board, whilst the relevant PRC authorities have in principle internally approved the

Application, there will be further process to be conducted by the relevant PRC authorities

before the Group can receive the formal approval documents. There will be a

consideration payable under the process to be completed to the relevant PRC authorities,

which shall be determined by the relevant PRC authorities. The Company will make

further announcement as and when appropriate in compliance with the Listing Rules when

further progress have been conducted by the relevant PRC authorities.

This announcement is made on a voluntary basis.

Reference is made to the announcement of the Company dated 18 September 2009 (the

‘‘Announcement’’) in relation to, among others, the Application to the relevant PRC

authorities to amend the use of the Land of the Group located in Huadu District of

Guangzhou in Guangdong Province, the PRC from industrial uses to residential-commercial

uses. Unless the context requires otherwise, capitalised terms used herein shall bear the same

meanings as defined in the Announcement.

The Board is pleased to announce that to the best of the Directors’ knowledge and

information, the Application has in principle been approved by the relevant PRC authorities

at the end of 2012 and is currently in good progress. To the information of the Board, whilst

the relevant PRC authorities have in principle internally approved the Application, there will

be further process to be conducted by the relevant PRC authorities before the Group can

receive the formal approval documents. There will be a consideration payable under the

process to be completed to the relevant PRC authorities, which shall be determined by the

relevant PRC authorities.
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As a result of the change of the Land use, it is contemplated that the value and classification

of the Land in the financial statements for the year ended 31 December 2012 of the Group

will be affected in accordance with the relevant accounting standards and it is expected that

the Group will record a gain as a result of such revaluation. As at the date of this

announcement, no revaluation amount on the Land has been obtained yet.

The Company will make further announcement as and when appropriate in compliance with

the Listing Rules when further progress have been conducted by the relevant PRC

authorities and/or after completion of the revaluation of the Land as a result of the change of

use.

Shareholders of the Company and/or investor should note that the Group has not

received the formal approval documents regarding the proposed amendments to the

change of Land use yet and accordingly, shareholders of the Company and public

investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the Company’s securities.
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